                                  CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX

                                    General Membership Meeting

                                            February 14, 2017

General Membership Meeting – The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm. There were 10 Board/Directors present with 5 General Members present. President Otis Smith asked that everyone read the January meeting minutes and that a motion be made to accept them. Vice President  Jerry Stroh made a motion with Treasurer Mike Schnell seconding the motion.  No discussion all voted for and the motion was passed.
Old Business – President Otis Smith stated that the FFA purchased the Commissioners tag for $11,000..  President Otis Smith stated that at last months meeting a vote was not held for the Club Credit Card/$300 limit and to be cancelled after each change of Board of Directors.  There was no discussion – Director Mike Cannella made a motion to go forth with the credit card – Director Ray Halperin seconded the motion.  All voted for the motion.
New Business -President Otis Smith said he had been contacted by the Cody Enterprise to place an ad for the Complex in their upcoming business section. The least expensive ad was $475 – the Board/Directors took no voted as they and the general members present decided it was not a necessary expense. Skeet venue manager/Director Marty Romero  said that he filled out the necessary forms to place the Cody Shooting Complex on the USA Shooting web site.  The cost was $40. It will be good for all shooting entities and all age groups.  Vice President Jerry Stroh made a motion to repay Director Marty Romero the $40 with Secretary Katie Brass seconding the motion.  There was no discussion – all voted for the motion. President Otis Smith introduced  Pete Kneip.  Pete is setting up a new Venue – Precision Rifle.  Their first shoot will be April 1. There will be Range Safety Officers at each stage and it will be an all day shoot. For all those wanting more information on Precision Rifle shooting they can call Pete @250-5148. 
Venue Managers Reports – Trap Venue Manager Otis Smith turned in $501 and shot 2475 birds in the month of January.  All other Venue turned monies into Treasurer Mike Schnell.
Treasurer Report – Mike Schnell talked about the CD and has not gotten enough information to relate to the Board/Directors and Members present.  All is good with the finances.
Secretary, Vice President, President have nothing to reports.

For the Good of the Order – Youth Director Tiger McNeil has started his youth skeet shooting every Monday @5:30 pm.  All youth are welcome.

Treasurer Mike Schnell reminded all of the March 4th Youth Peasant/Trap shoot. Also would be placing a bird order in March.

Director Ray Halperin made a motion to adjourn @6:30 pm.

All agreed
Respectfully Submitted
Otis E. Smith – President                         Katie Brass - Secretary
